# OSU-Tulsa Library archives Michael Wallis papers *Oil Man* Rev. October 2015

W	ri	iti	n	q	S
---	----	-----	---	---	---

1:1	Book proposal, list of possible titles, outline in 3 versions, character sketches of the main characters, with handwritten notes in reference to influences on Frank Philips.
1:2	Chapter summaries and synopsis in 5 versions and one-page fragment.
1:3	Book contracts and negotiations, and related correspondence. Mar-May 1986.
1:4	Version 1: Typed draft of text, p1-159. Dated 31 Mar 1987.
1:5	p160-356.
1:6	p357-513.
1:7	p514-763.
2:1	Version 2: Typed draft with handwritten revisions and corrections. Includes title pate, Dedication, p1-83 (with 1p handwritten text inserted at p50).
2:2	p84-103 in 2 versions.
2:3	p124-157, 163-195, another version of 195-196, 197-216, 220-237, another version of 234-237.
2:4	p239-266, 271-390
2:5	393-414, 416-476.
2:6	p477-612.
2:7	p614-763.
2:8	Typed and handwritten suggestions and notes from Paul Endacott to Bill Wertz and Wallis.
2:9	Version 3: Typed draft of Epigraph, Dedication, Prologue (in 2 versions), Foreword, Acknowledgments, quotes.
2:10	Photocopy typed draft and typed draft with handwritten revisions and corrections, p1-155.
3:1	p156-339.

3:2	p340-484.
3:3	p485-601.
3:4	p602-711.
3:5	Epilogue (in 2 versions).
3:6	Photocopy handwritten list of proposed photo illustrations. (See also Oversize for photos of Phillips)
3:7	Handwritten and typed draft text for photo illustration captions; typeset caption text with proof reader's marks and corrections.
	Photocopy of proposed layout of illustrations and captions.
3:8	Version 4: photocopy of proof pages with copyeditor's corrections, revisions, and notes, p1-180. Dated 25 Nov 1987.
4:1	p181-346.
4:2	p347-504.
4:3	Version 5: Reader's set of Version 4 page proofs, a photocopy with handwritten corrections and revisions, p1-180.
4:4	p181-346.
4:5	347-494.
4:6	Editorial suggestions and page notes; typesetter's instructions; and dust jacket blurb about the author (in 2 versions).
5:1	Dust jacket proof for the St. Martin's Press edition.
	Dust jacket for the Doubleday edition with workups and preliminary proofs of publication announcement. (Located in oversize document box)
5:2	Typed draft style sheet, 1p.
5:3-10	Foul matter, in two versions, returned to the author by the publisher.
6:1-7	Foul matter, another set, with different corrections and markings.
6:8	Contracts, cover illustration, and other material relating to the St. Martin's Press paperback edition. Apr-Oct 1994.
6:9	Material relating to a proposed film based on <i>Oil Man</i> . Sept 1989.

#### Research material

#### 66er's basketball team

7:1 "Basketball...The Way We Were." *Phillips Shield*, 1977.

"Former 66er Cages Relive Success, Integration, Olympics at Reunion." Press cutting from unidentified source, 4 Jun 1986.

"Here's a Philjester." Column from *Philresters News* with mention of 66ers, no date.

Wallis's typed notes.

## Adams, Kenneth S. "Boots"

7:2 "We Salute 'Boots' on our 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary." *Phillips Shield*, 3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter 1977.

"Outstanding Oklahoma Oilmen." Article featuring Kenneth S. Adams. *The Oklahoma Petroleum Industry*. Kenny Franks. Norman: University of Oklahoma Press, 1980.

"Boots—He Had a Midas Touch." *Phillies—The First 66 Years*. William Wertz, ed. Bartlesville: Phillips Petroleum Co., 1983.

Excerpt from an addenda from Vol. 1 of *Moody's Industrial Manual*, 1986.

Excerpt from USA Oil Industry Directory, 1986.

Souvenir postcards featuring the Phillips office buildings in Bartlesville and Kenneth S. Adams.

"Adams' Son Found Dead." Press cutting from unidentified source, 27 Jun 1987.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 21 pieces.

#### Alexander, Clyde H.

7:3 Transcription of a brief bio plus clipping of a newspaper cartoon about Clyde H. Alexander from *Bartlesville Enterprise*, 9 Jan 1926.

Career bio of Clyde H. Alexander from *Info II*, Tulsa City-County Library, 30 Dec 1986.

Abstracts of articles written/co-written by C.W. Alexander from *Bulletin of the American Association of Petroleum Geologists*, Sept 1942; Jun 1946.

Trek of the Oil Finders: A History of Exploration for Petroleum. Edgar Wesley Owen. Tulsa: American Association of Petroleum Geologists, 1975. Excerpt.

Excerpts from 1979, 1986 USA Oil Industry Directory.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 15 pieces.

#### Allen, Rex

Sons of the Pioneers performing at Frank Phillips's funeral. (See OM 109)

# Angel, Bill and Sue

7:4 Typed brief bio.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 15 pieces.

Wallis's typed interview notes, 8p.

(See also OM 1-5)

#### Aviation

7:5 "Lindbergh Carries Yank Colors to Paris Safely." *Tulsa Tribune*, 21 May 1927.

"Girl Flier Conquers Sea, Landing Safely Off Coast of Wales." *Tulsa Tribune*, 18 Jun 1928.

"Air Racers Off on Time from Bartlesville." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1931-1932.

"Frank Phillips to Be Host to the 75 Fliers." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1931-1932.

"National Air Racers to Stop Here August 27." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1931-1932.

"Air Derbyists to Meet Here." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1931-1932.

"Post Lands at New York, Winner of Globe Circling Race by a 21-Hour Margin." *Tulsa Tribune*, 23 Jul 1933.

Photocopy of a transcription from Frank Phillips's journal regarding Will Rogers and Wiley Post, circa 1933-1935.

"Has Post Failed?" The Morning Examiner, 21 Apr 1935.

Wiley Post. Excerpt from *Dictionary of American Biography*. Harris E. Starr. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1944.

"Daring Young Men in Their Flying Machines." *Phillips Shield*, 3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter 1977.

"Daring Young Men in Their Flying Machines. They Did More Than Play with Their Planes." *Phillips Shield*, 4<sup>th</sup> Quarter, 1977.

Article mentioning Wiley Post in Woolaroc Bulletin, Apr 1986.

"I Am of the Stars." Sky, May 1987.

"Nuts and Bolts of Spirit of St. Louis Came from San Diego." *Tulsa World*, 17 May 1987.

"Fading Fame. Lindbergh's Historic Flight No Longer Stirs Enthusiasm among the French." *The Dallas Morning News*, 21 May 1987.

"Lindbergh's Historic Feat...." The Dallas Morning News, 21 May 1987.

"Pioneer Oklahoma Aviator Clark Dies." Press cutting from unidentified source, 5 Jan 1989.

Clark, Clarence: typed brief bio.

Parker, Billy: "Here's a Philjester." Column with mention of Billy Parker.

Parker, Billy: Wallis's typed interview notes, 3 pieces.

"Our Heritage." Bob Finney. Photocopied typescript, 4p.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 5 pieces.

### Barbee. William "Mark"

7:6 "Thirty One and Counting: The Grand Old Family." Press cutting from unidentified source regarding the Barbee family and Barbee family tree.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 8 pieces.

(See also OM 6-9)

#### **Barnes and Sells-Floto Circus**

7:7 Correspondence exchange between the circus and Frank Phillips regarding number of tickets purchased for children attending, Sept 1938.

#### Bartlesville, Oklahoma

7:8 Photocopied typescript bio of Francis Marion Overlees, 2p.

Article regarding Almeda Oil Co.'s #2 and #5 wells. *The Weekly Examiner*, 25 Apr 1903.

Article regarding a new Methodist church being built in Bartlesville. *The Weekly Examiner*, 2 May 1903.

"Local Miscellany" segment of *The Weekly Examiner*, circa May-Jun 1903.

Cudahy Oil Co.'s Keeler No. 5. The Weekly Examiner, Mar 1904.

View of the Bartlesville oil field. *The Weekly Examiner*, no date.

"The Year's Progress" segment of *The Bartlesville Enterprise*, 30 Dec 1904.

"The Record of a Year. Bartlesville Steady, Substantial Growth During 1904." *The Weekly Examiner*, 31 Dec 1904.

"The 'Big Ones' Here. Standard Company Officials Visit Bartlesville." *The Weekly Examiner*, 28 Oct 1905.

Article regarding Henry Kerr. Press cutting from unidentified source, Apr-May 1906.

"Chief Happenings of 1907 in Bartlesville..." Bartlesville Enterprise, 3 Jan 1908.

"A Few Facts Worth Remembering about Bartlesville." Excerpt from unknown source. 1 Jul 1908.

Millard's Studio. Photocopy of a photograph, with annotations. Circa 1910.

"Bartlesville's Making Oil History." The Oil and Gas Journal, 6 Jan 1927.

"City in Wake of Heaviest Snow Storm." Press cutting from unidentified source, 16 Mar 1928.

"Bartlesville Founded on Post Office War." Tulsa Daily World, 10 Jan 1932.

7:9 "The City That Oil Built." Press cutting from unidentified source, 16 May 1954.

"Bartlesville: Cities of the Magic Empire." Tulsa World, 6 Mar 1955.

"Life on the Caney—A Look at Bartlesville's Past." Tulsa Tribune, 10 Jan 1973.

"Bartlesville: A Look at 'Supercity' U.S.A." Tulsa Tribune, 2 Dec 1981.

"Bartlesville: Born on a Horseshoe River Bend." *Bartlesville Constitution*, 19 Mar 1986.

"Bartlesville: Cradle of Many Fortunes." Bartlesville Constitution, 23 Apr 1986.

"History Book of Bartlesville's Energy Research Center Traces Development." Bartlesville Constitution, 16 Jul 1986.

"The Rite Price—A Bartlesville Bachelor's Pad is an Architect's Dream." *Tulsa World*, 7 Sept 1986.

"Bartlesville Bankrolls Renaissance Despite Hard Times." *The Sunday Oklahoma*, 19 Oct 1986.

"State Oil Industry 90 Years Old Today." Press cutting from unidentified source,15 Apr 1987.

"Phillips Attempts to Stabilize with Balancing Act." Tulsa World, 22 Nov 1987.

"Bartlesville Split Over Old Theatre." Press cutting from unidentified source, 24 Mar 1988.

"The City That Oil Made Famous: Bartlesville." KAMO Album, Spring 1990.

"Golden Sights of North." Tulsa Tribune, 3 Oct 1990.

"An Oklahoman's Love for Painting from Old Japan." Smithsonian, Apr 1991.

Wallis's typed notes, 4 pieces.

- 7:10 Material for Wallis's chapter on "Halcyon Days" including typed notes on May Brothers Store; Lois Lynd; Dana Reynolds; Elizabeth Seaton; Lewis E. "Swede" Thompson; and Titanic Thompson. 33 pieces.
- 7:11 Bartlesville Area Chamber of Commerce map of Bartlesville and Dewey, Oklahoma.

Landmark Preservation driving tour map.

PR Publications, Inc. map of Washington and Nowata County, Oklahoma.

"Known by the Company We Keep: Bartlesville." Bartlesville Area Chamber of Commerce promotional booklet.

Historical information regarding the Bartlesville area published by the Bartleville Area Chamber of Commerce.

"Our Heritage." Bob Finney. Photocopied typescript, 3p.

Bartlesv!lle is Fun. Brochure.

Places to Visit in the Bartlesville Area. Brochure.

Bartlesville Community Center promotional booklet, brochure, and flyer.

A Walking Tour of Historic Cherokee Avenue.

7:12 The Bartlesville Public Library. The Services and Facility. A Study. League of Women Voters, Bartlesville, 1983.

The History Room of the Bartlesville Public Library. Visitor's information in 2 versions.

Bartlesville Wesleyan College. Promotional booklet.

The Carr—Bartles Mill. Visitors information.

Cities Service Oil Co. building. Souvenir postcards.

Depot Preservation Day. Flyer.

The Dewey Hotel. Visitor's information and flyer.

Walking Tour of Historic Cherokee Avenue. Visitor's map.

Indian Paintbrush. Exhibit program.

OK Mozart. Brochures and programs.

Oil Lease. Visitor's flyer.

Oklahoma's First Commercial Oil Well—Nellie Johnstone No. 1. Brochure.

Osage Tribal Museum. Brochure.

Price Tower. Promotional booklet and flyer.

Shin'en Kan House at University of Oklahoma. Historical information.

Background information for illustrations in the Founder's Room of the Frank Phillips Tower Center.

7:13 Washington County Historical Society. Brochure and newsletter.

(See also OM 10-13; OM 22-23)

#### **Bartlesville National Bank**

(See First National Bank of Bartlesville)

## Beall, Kenneth

7:14 Wallis's typed notes regarding Beall's relationship with Frank Phillips and the oil business. 2 pieces.

# Beattie, Robert L.

7:15 Obituaries circa April 1925.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 1 piece.

## Begrisch, Sara Jane Phillips

(See Phillips, Frank: foster daughters; OM 94-95)

#### Billam, Joe and Grace

7:16 Typed interview notes, 6p.

Series of letters to and from Grace and Joe Billam and Frank Phillips, circa 1946.

(See also OM 14)

## Breckinridge, M.A., Peyton, and Phillips

7:17 Breckinridge, M.A. Obituaries, circa Aug 1947.

Breckinridge, Peyton. Photocopies of press cuttings regarding Oklahoma state elections and his political career, 1966-1984.

"Candidates Questionnaire." Tulsa World, 19 Jul 1974.

Breckinridge, Phillips. Photocopies of press cuttings regarding career as Oklahoma U.S. Attorney, 1959-1984.

Miscellaneous press cuttings regarding Peyton and Phillips Breckinridge marriage announcements, etc, 1966-1988.

## **Buck, Frank**

7:18 *Current Biography 1943. Who's News and Why.* Maxine Block, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson Co., 1943. Excerpt.

Current Biography 1943. Who's News and Why. Maxine Block, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson Co., 1950. Excerpt.

## **Burton, Clarence**

7:19 Burton's remembrances of working for Frank Phillips. *Shield*, 4<sup>th</sup> Quarter, 1980.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 9 pieces.

(See also OM 15)

# **Butler, Sydney Fern**

7:20 Brief bio on Frank Phillips's private secretary in New York. *Phil News*, Oct 1938.

Entries for Sydney Fern Butler in *Dunham & Way's [1932-33] Westport Directory*.

Carbon copy typed letter from the Phillips Ranch Manager to Sydney F. Butler regarding her ownership of the horse named "Woolaroc." 3 Oct 1942.

Carbon copy typed letter from Frank Phillips to Phillips Ranch Manager regarding the horse named "Woolaroc". 25 Aug 1943.

Westport, CT. "A Quaint New England Town." Article on the history of Westport, circa 1936.

Map of the town of Westport, Saugatuck and Greens Farms. Photocopy. 1964.

Advertisement for "Stories from Westport's Past." Booklet issued to celebrate 150<sup>th</sup> anniversary. 1987.

"John Held's Westport." Fairfield County Fair program, Aug 1957.

'Cosmopolis—With Trees!" Fairfield County Fair program, Aug 1957.

"History of Westport." Fairfield County, Jul 1975.

"Westport as Place of Residence Meets Favor of Artists." Westporter Herald, 1 Nov 1929.

"Westport, Hour from City, Guards Its Residential Character and Spaciousness with Street Zoning Laws." New York Herald Tribune, 1 Mar 1953.

Chronology of Westport history and other historical information.

"Westport, Past & Present." Press cutting from unidentified source, 21 Jun 1966.

"Life at Longshore Long Ago..." Westport Town Crier, 21 Jun 1966.

7:21 Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 77 pieces.

## Carter, Amon Giles

7:22 The National Cyclopaedia of American Biography, Vol. XLIII. New York: James T. White & Col., 1961. Biographical excerpt.

Amon Giles Carter to Frank Phillips regarding Cow Thieves and Outlaws reunion. Telegram, 6 Oct 1928.

#### Catholic leaders

8:1 List of Catholic church dignitaries entertained at the F.P. Ranch, 10 Apr 1929.

"Fifteen Years in Oklahoma." Daily Oklahoman, 23 Apr 1939.

Spellman, Francis (Joseph), Cardinal. *Current Biography. Who's News and Why, 1947.* Anna Rothe, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson, Co., 1947. Excerpt.

Current Biography. Who's News and Why, 1968. Anna Rothe, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson, Co., 1968. Excerpt.

"Today is an Anniversary, So the Catholics of Oklahoma Observe the First 50 Years." *Tulsa World*, 9 Oct 1955.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 2 pieces.

#### Chicago Coliseum, The

8:2 General information regarding the Coliseum.

Commission on Chicago Historical and Architectural Landmarks preliminary summary information on The Coliseum. 2 Mar 1981.

National Register of Historic Places inventory and nomination completed forms.

"Famous People Associated with the Chicago Coliseum." Photocopy of a publication prepared by Music Ventures Management.

Excerpts of information regarding Mahogany trees and the properties of its wood.

"300,000 for Structure; Built in 1900." Chicago Sun, 15 Jan 1944.

"Let's Visit Chicago." Chicago Tribune, 16 Jun 1949.

"Want 2 City Landmarks? Just Dish Out 1 ½ Million." *Chicago Tribune*, 13 Jun 1958.

"There Is a 'For Sale' Sign on the Coliseum..." Chicago Tribune, 21 Feb 1960.

Chicago's Famous Buildings. Arthur Siesel, ed. Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1965. Excerpt.

"It's an Ugly Duckling with Past That's Grand." Chicago Tribune, 20 Jun 1965.

"Historic Coliseum Standing on Shaky Ground." *Chicago Sun-Times*, 14 Mar 1971.

Blurb regarding the Coliseum. *Chicago Tribune*, 13 Feb 1977.

"Chicago Coliseum Up for Sale." Chicago Sun-Times, 7 May 1978.

Blurb regarding the Coliseum. *Chicago Sun-Times*, 1 Dec 1979.

"Spacious, Needs Work: Coliseum for Sale Again." Chicago Tribune, 3 Jan 1980.

"The Coliseum: Historically, An Incredible Hulk." *Chicago Tribune*, 27 Mar 1980.

"Group Wants to Revive Coliseum." Chicago Sun-Times, 24 Nov 1980.

"A Chicago Landmark Sold." *Chicago Sun-Times*, 14 Jan 1982.

"Coliseum Razed; Memories Fall." Chicago Sun-Times, 27 Apr 1983.

"In Memoriam: The Chicago Coliseum 1888-1982." Historical Illinois, Aug 1983.

Chicago and Its Makers. Chicago: Felix Mendelsohn Publishers, 1929. Excerpt.

Chicago: Growth of a Metropolis. Harold M. Mayer and Richard C. Wade.

Chicago: University of Chicago Press, no date. Excerpt.

"The Republican National Convention 1904-1920." Blurb regarding the convention held at the Chicago Coliseum.

(See also Gibson, John and Matilda; Iowa)

# Citizens Bank & Trust

(See First National Bank of Bartlesville)

### Clark, Clarence

8:3 Wallis's typed notes, 1 piece.

### Colorado, State of

8:4 Historical chronology of the Aspen area. Photocopied typescript, 1p.

Stallard House Historical Museum brochure.

Excerpt from Aspen Business Directory of 1892 featuring the Silver Dollar Barber Shop.

"Aspen Over the Divide—Its Past and Present." *The Westerners Brand Book Vol. VIII*, May 1951.

"New Gold at Aspen." Excerpt from *A Pictorial History of American Mining.*" Howard N. and Lucille L. Sloan. New York: Crown Publishers, Inc., no date.

"The Way It Was: Skiing Comes to Aspen." Ski, Nov 1978.

"A Popular Barber Shop." Regarding H.C. Schoemaker and F. F. Phillips. *Aspen Times*, 22 Feb 1891.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 10 pieces.

#### Cotton, Bob

8:5 Wallis's typed notes, 4 pieces.

(See also OM 16-17)

# **Cow Thieves and Outlaws Association**

8:6 Photograph and blurb about an association reunion. *Kansas City Star*, no date.

## Crow, Mary

(See OM 103)

## Daniel, Noble

8:7 Photocopy typed letter from Noble Daniel to Paul Endacott regarding color snapshot of the dedication of the Frank Phillips Park, 26 Apr 1985.

11 color snapshots of unidentified events, Sept-Nov 1987; 2 snapshots of an "Oil Man" vanity license plate.

## Darby, Ruby

8:8 "Ruby in the Rough." [Your World], 18 Dec 1960.

"Oklahoma Tonight. No Amateurs—All Professionals." Advertisement, 31 Dec 1922.

"Ruby Darby." Oklahoma Today, Autumn 1974.

"Show Girl's Daughter 'A Ruby Darby Jr." Tulsa Tribune, 6 May 1977.

Wallis's typed notes, 5 pieces.

### **Davis, Anna Anderson**

8:9 "If We Hadn't Hit with the Anna, We'd Have Been Back in Iowa." *Phillips Shield*, 4<sup>th</sup> Quarter, 1979.

"The Delaware Big House." Chronicles of Oklahoma, Summer 1956.

"Our Heritage." Bob Finney. Typescript, 3p.

Obituary. Press cutting from unidentified source, 7 Dec 1979.

Wallis's typed interview notes, 2 pieces.

(See also OM 18-19)

#### Davis, Russell

(See OM 18-19)

## **Dewey, Thomas Edmund**

8:10 *Current Biography. Who's Who and Why.* Anna Rothe, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson Co., [1944]. Excerpt.

Typewritten account regarding Dewey, Skelly Oil Co., Frank Phillips, etc. 7p.

"Truman Beats Dewey in Historic Upset" plus other election-related stories. *Tulsa Tribune*, 3 Nov 1948.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 4 pieces.

#### Einaga, Henry

8:11 "Millionaire Butler." Obituary. *Tulsa World*, 10 Aug 1969.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 2 pieces.

#### **Endacott, Paul**

8:12 Endacott's handwritten material titled, "Early Facts Pertaining to Frank Phillips' Entry Into the Oil and Bank Business in Bartlesville, I.T."

Typed notes regarding John Gibson at the turn of the century.

Photocopy of an abstract of contract for Anchor Oil & Gas Co. to Ramsey Oil Co., c1915.

Phillips Petroleum Co. letter to employees regarding retirement plan, c1938.

Photocopied correspondence regarding the Phillips Estate, c 1952.

Inter-office memo regarding retirement dates of the longest service employees at Phillips 66, c1967.

Carbon copy typed notes regarding Lewis E. "Swede" Thompson, Willard Jarvis, and Elisha (Pete) Wilson.

"Phillips Petroleum Company Donates Interviews to Oil & Gas Oral History Collection." Press cutting from unknown source.

"Phillips History Video Taped." Philnews, Mar 1979.

- 8:13 Endacott's typed and handwritten remarks, additional information, corrections and suggestions to Wallis's manuscript. 71 pieces.
- 8:14 Endacott's handwritten notes regarding Mary Crow; Edgar Weston; Ruby Cranor; candidates for Frank Phillips's Woolaroc "Porch Memories"; aspects to consider about Frank Phillips. 15 pieces.

"A Tale of Two Paul Endacott's." Typescript, 9-15 Sept 1989, 2p.

"Pioneer Profiles: Biographies of Some Pioneers Living in Oklahoma...." Ruby Cranor, ed. Washington County Historical Society, Inc., featuring Paul Endacott, 3p.

Photocopied typed notes regarding Endacott's review of the contents of Frank Phillips's diaries. 3p.

"Who is a Corporation?" Paul Endacott's typed statement prepared in Sept 1978, 5p.

"Energy Crisis Now." Paul Endacott's typed treatise in consequence of comments made to environmental organizations leaders, 4p.

Typed and signed list of identification of Phillips Petroleum Co. executives, as featured in a photo in *Shield*, No. 4, 1985, p26-27.

Miscellaneous typed and handwritten notes. 28 pieces.

Black/white snapshot of Paul Endacott pictured with an unidentified man; the Sacred Center Post of the Big House can be seen in the background.

Color snapshot of an unidentified elderly woman.

Color snapshot of an unidentified man in a cowboy hat pictured holding a copy of *Oil Man*.

"Youthville Diver—Eight-year-old Lad Dives 20 Feet at Potter." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

Articles excised from *Philnews* with handwritten comments by Endacott.

"Slippery Figures. Oil Firms' Reserves, Treated as Vital Data..." Wall Street Journal, 28 Aug 1986. Handwritten comments by Endacott.

"Chamber to Honor Endacott." Sunday Examiner-Enterprise, 15 Feb 1987.

"Scrapbooks on Naismith, Rupp, Allen Relive Past for Endacott." *Tulsa World*, 4 Sept 1988.

8:15-16 Series of photographs collected by Endacott with explanatory labels and comments. 33 color photographs.

"Life and Work of Sidney Endacott, Artist of Devon, England. Booklet.

8:17 Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 96 pieces.

(See also OM 20-59; OM 96-102)

# Father Flannagan's Boys Home, Boys Town

8:18 Carbon copy typed letters to/from Boys Town and Frank Phillips, 1938.

## **First National Bank of Bartlesville**

8:19 Various news articles in local newspapers regarding the establishment and business activities of Citizens Bank & Trust Co. and subsequent merger with Bartlesville National Bank. Jul 1905-Jan 1918.

Photocopy of floor plan for bank building plus typed notes indicating location of bank vaults, lobby, washrooms, steam boilers, and offices.

Photocopy of a vitae for one-time vice-president of Citizens Bank & Trust Co., Henry E. Holm.

Photocopy of information from various sources regarding the mahogany tree and the qualities of its wood.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 4 pieces.

#### Fisher, Clayton

8:20 Certified copy of State of Missouri birth certificate for Lewis Byron Fisher. 1920.

Excised pages from *The Nautilus*, the yearbook of Bartlesville High School, featuring Lewis B. Fisher. 1937-1938.

Newspaper article regarding Lewis B. Fisher's WWII military career, awards, and discharge.

"I Remember When." Memoir by Clayton Fisher, *PhilNews*, Sept 1944.

Obituary for Clayton Fisher, Jul 1957.

Obituary for Clayton Fisher's father. No date.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 23 pieces.

(See also OM 60-61)

### Fisher, L. B. Lewis

8:21 "With Armored Forces." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1943.

## Fitzjarald, L.E.

8:22 Brief biography of Fitzjarald and his history with Frank Phillips.

Wallis's typed notes, 2 pieces.

## Foster, Henry Vernon

8:23 Brief bio. *Daily Oklahoman*, no date.

Washington County Historical Society newsletter featuring article regarding Henry Foster, 16 Jan 1985.

H.V. Foster Ranch—Rancho de la Codorniz. Visitor's brochure.

"Colleges Use Former Palaces of Oil Barons." Tulsa World, 14 Mar 1988.

Wallis's typed notes, 2 pieces.

# Getty, George F.

8:24 Photocopied photo featuring George, Mabel McCreery, and [J.P. Getty]. Circa 1920.

Series of brief news articles regarding Getty's. *The Weekly Examiner*, circa 1903-1907.

Excerpt from J.P. Getty's autobiography; another excerpt appearing in *Time*, 17 Mar 1986.

"Golden Getty." Biographical article. Tulsalite, Apr 1986.

"Little Tulsa House Fit for a Billionaire." Tulsa World, 28 Feb 1987.

"Former Getty Directors Say Texaco Just 'Rescued' Them." *Tulsa World*, 19 Apr 1987.

"Candlelight Tour to Feature Five Distinctive Houses." *Tulsa World*, 5 Jan 1992.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 9 pieces.

## Gibson, John and Matilda J.

8:25 Excerpt from *An Anthology* regarding John Gibson. New York: Yorktown Press, 1929.

Biographical information on John Gibson and excerpted genealogical information from various sources.

Handwritten and typed genealogical and general information, 19 pieces

"Happily Wedded." Wedding announcement in newspaper, 18 Feb 1897.

"Through Land of Flowers." Mrs. John Gibson's Descriptive Letter on Trip to Manilla." Press cutting from unidentified source, 15 May 1902.

"Mrs. John Gibson Dead..." Press cutting from unidentified source, 18 Jul 1902.

Wallis's handwritten and typed biographical notes.

Newspaper articles regarding the Matilda J. Gibson Memorial Library. Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

9:1 Census of Iowa, 1895.

12<sup>th</sup> Census of the U.S., Creston Township.

Birth records from a family bible.

Marriage certificate for John Gibson and Alma [?]. Jun 1870.

Transcription of family records from the bible of H.K. Burket of Lincoln, Nebraska, Jul 1944.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from John Gibson to John Gibson Phillips, 30 Apr 1902.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from John Gibson to John Gibson Phillips, 22 Jun 1902.

Newspaper society/business blurb regarding John Gibson, et al. 4 Jun 1904, Jan 1907.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from John Gibson to John Gibson Phillips, 31 Jan 1907.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from John Gibson to John Gibson Phillips, 27 Oct 1907.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from John Gibson to John Gibson Phillips, 10 Apr 1910.

"Private Funeral Services for John Gibson." *The Morning Examiner*, 25 May 1932.

Photocopy of a typed letter from Frank Phillips to Margaret Gibson regarding the transfer of stocks, 23 Oct 1945.

Photocopy of a typed letter from [?] to Don Emery, 1<sup>st</sup> National Bank, Oklahoma City, regarding Frank Phillips's 23 Oct 1945 letter.

9:2 Excerpts from the *Creston City Directory1903* and the *L.E. Lindsay's Classified Business Directory 1898*.

Typescript of information regarding Creston, Iowa, Gibson and Phillips families, etc. from Mrs. Irma M. Miller, 21 Feb 1987.

Excerpts regarding the banks of Union County and Creston, and their early history.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 1 piece.

Flyer regarding the Iowa State Savings Bank.

Map of Creston, Iowa, with annotations.

See also: Chicago Coliseum, The; Iowa.

#### Iowa State of

9:3 "A Guide to Creston, Iowa." Creston Chamber of Commerce publication.

Creston Centennial Celebration. Program and history, 1969.

Wallis's handwritten notes, photocopies of information, and maps regarding Creston, Iowa.

"Library a Memorial to Early Resident" and "Frank Phillips Grew Up Here." *Creston News Advertiser*, 5 Jul 1969.

Wallis's typed interview notes regarding Dwight Mickey, 2p. 1986.

"Frank Phillips' Barber Shop in Creston." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

History of Taylor County, Iowa. Frank E. Crosson. Chicago: S.J. Clarke Publishing Co., 1910.

1894 plat map of Taylor County.

Census records for Taylor County: 1880, 1885, 1895.

9:4 *History of Union County, Iowa.* George A. Ide. Chicago: S.J. Clarke Publishing Co., 1910.

*Iowa. A Bicentennial History.* Joseph Frazier Wall. New York: W.W. Norton & Co., no date. Excerpt.

History of Iowa war record.

Excised maps of Des Moines and South Central Iowa.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 11 pieces.

## Irwin, Elizabeth Jane Phillips

9:5 Biographical excerpt from *History of Oklahoma Vol. IV.* Lewis Historical Publishing Co., 1957.

Various newspaper articles regarding the award of alimony to her ex-husband, Henry Durand Irwin, circa 1979.

Obituaries, circa Jun 1985.

#### Johnson, Osa

9:6 *Current Biography. Who's News and Why, 1940.* Maxine Block, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson Co., 1940. Excerpt.

Excerpt regarding Mr. and Mrs. Martin Johnson. [The Wilderness], no date.

#### Jones, W. W. "Bill"

9:7 Mention of Mr. and Mrs. Jones in society page in a Bartlesville newspaper, circa early 1900's.

"W. W. Jones Here Seven Decades." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

Paul Endacott's note to Michael Wallis regarding Billy Jones and Russell Davis, 1p.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 4 pieces.

#### Landon, Alfred Mossman

9:8 Biographical information. *Webster's American Biographies*.

Wallis's handwritten biographical notes.

"Alf Landon: At 99 He's Still a Politician." Tulsa Tribune, 6 Sept 1986.

Obituary. Tulsa World, 13 Oct 1987.

### Lee, Powder River Jack

9:9 "Roper Will Appear for Memorial Fund." *Tulsa Daily World*, 28 Nov 1935.

Letters and telegrams to and from Powder River Jack and Kitty Lee, Waite Phillips, and Frank Phillips on various subjects, Jan 1935-Apr 1935-1936.

"The Spirit of '77'". Carbon copy typed song lyrics, 1p.

"The Gas of '66". Typescript, 1p.

# Leonard, Jack

(See OM 105)

# Leonard, William E.

9:10 Contact information and brief overview of Jack Leonard, son of William E. Leonard, in preparation for Wallis's interview, written by Paul Endacott, 24 oct 1986.

Wallis's typed notes, 2 pieces.

# Lindbergh, Charles

(See Aviation)

#### Low, Mary Frances

(See Phillips, Frank: foster daughters; Phillips, Frank: genealogy; OM 62-63)

#### Lynd, Lois

(See OM 107)

#### Marshall, Nancy Locke

(See OM 64-65)

#### Martin A. Frank

Interviewed 10 Nov 1970 by Mrs. Maydell Jones in Stillwater, Oklahoma. (See OM 113-114)

# **Liggett, Guy (The Pantorium Cleaners & Dyers)**

9:11 Typed and carbon copy typed letters to and from Frank Phillips, 1944.

## May, Jake

9:12 Carbon copy typed letter from Jake May to Frank Phillips regarding the Boy Scouts of Oklahoma, 9 Sept 1938.

#### McClintock, R. Otis

9:13 "R. Otis McClintock." Brief biographical account from unknown source, 26 Jan 1936. 2p.

"R. Otis McClintock." Brief vitae for McClintock, Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer for The First National Bank and Trust Company of Tulsa.

"Recollections." Photocopied typed excerpt, 8p.

"\$1 a Year." Press cutting from unidentified source, 12 Apr 1942.

"Magazine Stars McClintock." Press cutting from unidentified source, 22 Aug 1945.

"Tulsa Banker to D-X Board." Tulsa World, 17 Oct 1947.

"Who's Who: R. Otis McClintock." Press cutting from unidentified source, 4 Jan 1950.

"Oil Men Call Him a Banker—Bankers Call Him an Oil Man." Press cutting from unidentified source, 29 Jul 1950.

"Tulsan Who Couldn't Afford College Ends 25 Years as President of Bank." *Tulsa World*, 30 Sept 1953.

"Tom-tom Beats Again." Tulsa Tribune, 3 Oct 1958.

"R. Otis McClintock." The Daily Oklahoman, 28 Aug 1960.

"Central High Grad Known Nationally in Banking Circles." Press cutting from unidentified source, 26 Mar 1963.

Obituaries. Circa Oct 1973.

#### Mesta, Perle

9:14 *Current Biography. Who's News and Why, 1949.* Anna Rothe, ed. New York: H.W. Wilson, Co., 1949. Excerpt.

Current Biography. Who's News and Why, 1975. Excerpt.

Celebrity Register. New York: Harper & Row, Publishers, no date. Excerpt.

"Postage Overdue 'Mostest Hostess' Perle Mesta." Tulsa World, 2 Mar 1987.

#### Mitani, Lee Savage

9:15 Photocopied typescript of Lee Mitani's comments on her lengthy service in the L.E. Phillips household, as recorded by Norma J. Hettick in 1974, 10p.

Wallis's typed notes on Norma Hettick's notes on Mitani, 1 piece.

#### Moore, Izola

9:16 Wallis's typed notes, 3 pieces.

## Neagle, Anna

9:17 Wallis's typed notes, 1 piece.

### Nebraska, State of

9:18 Nebraska. A Bicentennial History. Dorothy Weyer Creigh. New York: W.W. Norton & Co., Inc., 1977. Excerpts.

Who's Who in Nebraska. Lincoln: Nebraska Press Association, 1940. Excerpt.

State highway map, travel guide and campground directory. 1985-1986.

9:19 The Pioneer History of Greeley County, Nebraska. Edith Swain McDermott. Greeley: Citizen Printing Co., 1939. Excerpt.

"The following statements and photocopies relate to the visit of Frank Phillips to his birthplace in Greeley County, Nebrask in January 1939." Typed notes by Paul Endacott, 10 Apr 1987. 1p.

The Pioneer History of Greeley County. Excerpts with Paul Endacott's typed notes.

Photocopies of maps of the area.

"Frank Phillips Visits Birthplace near Scotia Monday; Guest at Community Club Lunch." *The Scotia Register*, 26 Jan 1939.

Birthplace of Frank Phillips near Scotia, Nebraska. Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

"Preserving the Oregon Trail." Press cutting from unidentified source, 11 Jan 1987.

"Group Works to Preserve, Mark Stretches of the Oregon Trail." *The Dallas Morning News*, 11 Jan 1987.

Chinook wind. Entry from an encyclopedia.

Grasshoppers. Handwritten and photocopied information about grasshoppers.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 8 pieces.

#### New Mexico, State of

9:20 Colfax County visitor's brochure.

Cimarron Trails visitor's brochure.

"The Old Cimarron Roundup." The Cimarron Legend, 13 Aug 1992.

The Old Mill Museum visitor's guide.

Raton, New Mexico brochure.

St. James Hotel. Brief history and brochures.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 1 piece.

Las Vegas, New Mexico visitor's guide and brochures.

Las Vegas Habitat Banner. Newsletter, Spring 1993.

People and Places Past. 1992-1993.

Plaza Hotel souvenir postcard.

"Town Offers Visitors a Pick of Pleasures." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

#### **Noble House**

(See VHS-OM 1)

#### "Oklahoma Memories"

OETA production. (See VHS-OM 8)

## Oil exploration: general topics

9:21 All About Oil. An Introduction to the Petroleum Industry. Stillwater, Oklahoma: Anderson Petroleum Services, Inc., 1981.

Early Oklahoma Oil. A Photographic History, 1859-1936. Kenny Franks, Paul F. Lambert, and Carl N. Tyson. College Station, Texas: Texas A&M University Press, 1981.

"Oklahoma's First Commercial Oil Well." Pamphlet regarding the Nelle Johnstone No. 1 well.

Facts About Oil. American Petroleum Institute publication, Washington D.C. Article on manufacturing with a mention of gasoline production. *Time*, 8 Aug 1938.

PhilNews. Aug 1987, Vol. 12, No. 8.

"Have We Won the Oil War?" Article by William Tucker, a condensed version, from the original appearing in *Harper's* Magazine.

"Paul Bunyan's of the Oil Age." Mobile Corporation advertisement.

"Tapping Alaska for More Energy." Time, 21 Dec 1981.

"Plunging Petroleum Prices." Time, 22 Feb 1982.

"Oil Futures." New Mexico Magazine, Mar 1982.

"Down, Down, Down." Time, 15 Mar 1982.

"Power." Advertisement. Time, no date.

"Oklahoma's Oil and Gas Boom Brings Cash, People, Problems." *The Wall Street Journal*, 16 Mar 1982.

"Buyers chop \$3 Off Some Sweet Crude Prices." Tulsa World, 17 Mar 1982.

"The Dark Side of the Oil Glut." New York Times, 21 Mar 1982.

"Mexico's Petroleum Hangover." Time, 29 Mar 1982.

"Phillips Petroleum to Give Top 6 Officers 3 Years' Pay if Takeover Ends Their Jobs." *The Wall Street Journal*, 31 Mar 1982.

## Oil exploration: famous wells

9:22 "A Tour of the Mid-Continent Oil Fields." *National Magazine*, Jul 1925.

"Capitol's Oil Gas Well Plugged, Ending Era in Oklahoma." *Tulsa World*, 11 Jul 1986.

"Oil History." Tulsa World, 14 Jul 1986.

"Well's End Symbolic for State." The Dallas Morning News, 20 Jul 1986.

Newspaper photograph of Capitol No. 1 (AKA "Petunia").

"Capitol Site 1 Officially Changed Hands...." Bartlesville Examiner-Enterprise, 19 Aug 1986.

"Legendary Oil Strike 'Just a Job'." Press cutting from unidentified source, 19 Oct 1986. Regarding East Texan's recollections of the Bradford well.

News brief regarding the Capitol Site 1, *Preservation News*, Oct 1986.

"State to Preserve Well on Grounds of Capitol." Tulsa World, no date.

"Tin Lizzie Turns 75." Oklahoma Today, Mar-Apr 1984.

"Hundreds of Visitors Flock to Union County Oil Well Site." Press cutting from unidentified source, 20 Nov 1939.

List of "The Big Ones". PhilNews, 1st Quarter, 1983.

"A Time When 'Anything Was Possible". US News and World Report, 21 Apr. 1986.

"King of the Wildcatters." Oklahoma Today, Sept-Oct 1986.

"Oklahoma's Lucky Strikes." Oklahoma Today, Sept-Oct 1986.

"New Group Comes Forth to Stake Claim on Spindle Top Oil Fortune." *The Dallas Morning News*, 21 Dec 1986.

"Town Celebrates Pioneer Gusher." Tulsa Tribune, 16 Mar 1987.

"Spindle Top. How a 150-foot Gusher in a Texas Cow Pasture Blew the Petroleum Industry into the Twentieth Century." *Inventory and Technology*, Summer 1987.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 7 pieces.

# Oil exploration: Lots 185, 186

9:23 "Background to the information in the attached maps of early Phillips oil operations in the vicinity of Woolaroc Ranch." Photocopied typescript account by Paul Endacott, 27 Feb 1987.

Three photocopied maps indicating locations of Phillips's lots, well sites and background to the information...of early Phillips oil operations in the vicinity of Woolaroc Ranch" by Paul Endacott, 27 Feb 1987.

"Exact Copy of Original Lease for Prospecting and Mining for Oil and Gas Upon the Osage Reservation, Oklahoma." Excerpt from *On the Oil Lands*. William Donohue Ellis. Cities Service Oil and Gas Corp, 1983.

Photocopied abstract of contract Anchor Oil & Gas Co. to Ramsey Oil Co., and related documents regarding drilled wells, circa 1915.

Various newspaper notices regarding Phillips's speculations, successful wells, etc. Apr 1904-Mar 1917.

"Burbank – 65 and Not Ready to Quit." Shield, 4th Quarter, 1985.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes regarding Phillips's wells, lots, oil fields, etc, 15 pieces.

"For the Independent Oil and Gas Industry, the '81 Boom is Turning into the '82 Bust." *The Wall Street Journal*, 8 Apr 1982.

"Drowning in Unsold Oil." Time, 12 Apr [1982].

"A Brave New Energy World." Time, 19 Apr 1982.

"The Very Practical Dreamer." Mobil Corporation advertisement. *Time*, 19 Apr 1982.

"On the First Anniversary of Crude Oil Control." Mobil Corporation advertisement. *Time*, c1982.

"Oilmen's Conference is a Lot Less Festive, Thanks to the Drilling Downturn This Year." The Wall Street Journal, 10 May 1982.

"Slippery Figures: Oil Firms' Reserves, Treated as Vital Data, May Be Just a Guess." *The Wall Street Journal*, 28 Aug 1986.

"Oil and Guesswork Don't Mix." Letter to the Editor, *The Wall Street Journal*, 10 Oct 1986.

"Is There Oil in Iowa?" Newsweek, 22 Jun 1987.

"Nominations Accepted." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

## Okmulgee, Oklahoma

10:1 "All About Okmulgee." Photocopy of typed information, 1p.

"Historical Okmulgee." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

"Historical, Industrial and Civic Survey of Okmulgee and Okmulgee County." Report prepared for American Guide, WPA... Baird Martin, May 1936. Excerpt.

"Okmulgee." Excerpt from Oklahoma Adventure Guide Series, 1993.

Okmulgee Area Attractions compiled by Okmulgee Chamber of Commerce.

The Creek Council House Museum. Brochure.

"Background Information on the Creek Council House Museum." Photocopy of typed information.

Council House Update, 3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter newsletter, 1992.

Historic Downtown Okmulgee Walking Tour. Brochure.

"Call it Picture-Perfect." Regarding the Orpheum Theatre. *Tulsa World*, 13 Feb 1994.

Untitled article regarding Citizens National Bank. *Okmulgee Chieftan*, 10 Jan 1918.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 13 pieces.

Okmulgee promotional map. 2 copies.

Photocopy of a pictorial map of Okmulgee and surrounding area.

## Osage Tribe

10:2 "Osages Divided Over Voting." *Tulsa Tribune*, 10 Nov 1986.

"Voting Rights Dispute Splits Osages." Dallas Morning News, 10 Nov 1986.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 5 pieces.

#### "Outlaw Trail"

(See OM 93)

# Parker, W.D. "Billy"

10:3 Wallis's photocopied, typed notes, 4 pieces.

Color photo-postcard of Parker in a 1912 model airplane.

#### Patterson, Pat

10:4 Wallis's photocopied, typed transcription of an interview, 9 pieces.

Wallis's photocopied, typed interview notes, 13p.

(See also OM 66-71)

## Pawhuska, Oklahoma

(See OM 110)

#### Phillips, Elliott "Chope"

10:5 Wallis's typed notes, 4 pieces.

## Phillips, Frank: biographical

10:6 Copied typescripts of Frank Phillips's personal record, 5p; another version dated October 1946, 5p.

Copied typescript of a chronology of Frank Phillips's life, 1873-1950.

Various typed biographical accounts of Frank Phillips by unknown authors:

Account 1: 18 Oct 1958, 5p.

Account 2: Undated, 2p.

Account 3: Undated, 5p.

Account 4: Photocopy of Paul Endicott's typed notes regarding Frank Phillips, 7p.

Account 5: Photocopy of Paul Endicott's observations on the life of Frank Phillips, 2 Jun 1976, 6p.

10:7 Who's Who in America. Vol. 18, 1934-1935. Albert Nelson Marquis, ed. Excerpt.

Who's Who in America. Vol. 26, 1950-1951. Excerpt.

"Former Barber is Oil Empire Head." Creston News Advertiser, no date.

"Heap Big Uncle Frank." Saturday Evening Post, 1944.

Biographies of Entrepreneurs in Oklahoma History. Supplement to the Economic Education Curriculum Guide, Student Edition, K-12. Oklahoma State Department of Education, 1978. Photocopy of same.

Letter from Oklahoma State University to Paul Endicott regarding the biographies of 8 entrepreneurs in Oklahoma, with photocopied excerpt, 2 Aug 1977.

Phillips Shield, 1977, No. 2. Edition devoted to Frank Phillips.

"Uncle Frank..." Bartlesville Oklahoma Examiner-Enterprise, 12 Jul 1983.

"Oil Man." Oklahoma Today, May-Jun 1988.

10:8 "Uncle Frank's First Christmas." Photocopy. Taken from a true story by Lillian Moore McAnulty, cousin of Lewis Phillips.

Brief accounts of Frank Phillips's business transactions, social and community activities, trips, etc, from various newspaper sources. Oct 1905-Nov 1910.

"Uncle Sam Bars Naming Schools for Uncle Frank" and "Uncle Frank's Home Town to Toss Party." Both articles circa Nov-Dec 1939.

Copies of articles from various sources regarding Frank Phillips's 66<sup>th</sup> birthday celebration, Dec 1939.

"Uncle Franks' Birthday Party." Typescript of a poem written by Elmer J. Sark, in honor of Frank Phillips, 28 Nov 1939, 1p. Wallis's typed notes regarding Frank Phillips's 66<sup>th</sup> birthday. 6 pieces.

"City Celebrates Phillips' Silver Anniversary." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1942.

"Phillips, Smoot Honored by National Boy Scouts." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa Jan 1942.

"A Plaque Honoring Frank Phillips." Article regarding his donation of \$75,000 grant to the Barnes Hospital. *Globe-Democrat*, 23 Jan 1946.

"Bimson Indian Blanket Collection Purchased." Arizona Republic, 21 Feb 1946.

"Legion Plans a \$375,000 Building Here. Phillips Gives \$100,000 for New Project." *Bartlesville Record*, 2 Jan 1948.

"Health Forces Frank Phillips to Quit War Post." Press cutting from unidentified source, 4 Apr 1948.

"Asks to Be Relieved of Active Management Work at April Directors Meeting." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1949.

"Hall Inducts Phillips Founder." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

Photocopy of a bibliography of articles regarding Frank Phillips, 1p.

10:9 "Succumbs at 12:20 P.M. in Hospital in Atlantic City." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 23 Aug 1950.

"Former Crestonian Dies in Hospital at Atlantic City." Press cutting from unidentified source, 23 Aug 1950.

"Phillips is Dead." Lincoln Star, 23 Aug 1950.

"Frank Phillips, Philanthropist, Oil Man, Dead." Tulsa Tribune, 23 Aug 1950.

"Milestones" obituary. *Time*, Sept 1950.

"Business Roundup" obituary. Fortune, Oct 1950.

Obituary appearing in Phillips Petroleum Company annual report, 1950.

Day by Day: The Fifties. Jeffrey D. Merritt. New York: Fact on File, no date. Excerpt.

"25 Years Ago..." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

Photocopy of a memorial booklet for Frank Phillips.

"Frank Phillips' Funeral." Typed transcription of the funeral service, 6p.

"Final Phillips Rites Held." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

"Frank Phillips' Request for Unobtrusive Resting Place Carried Out at Mausoleum." *Tulsa World*, 2 Sept 1950.

"Naturalness Keynotes Phillips' Tomb..." Press cutting from unidentified source, 3 Sept 1950.

"Going Out to Mausoleum." Wallis's typed notes, 2 pieces.

10:10 Letter from John G. Parker, Jr. to Frank Phillips; letter from Frank Phillips to M.R. Romine.

Typed and signed letter from John G. Parker (cashier, Garfield County Bank, Enid, Oklahoma) to Frank Phillips, 28 Jun 1928.

Carbon copy typed letter from Frank Phillips to M.R. Romine (President, Frank Phillips Men's Club), 13 Nov 1940.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 121 pieces.

## Phillips, Frank and Jane

10:11 "Happily Wedded. Well Known Young People Take Upon Themselves the Marriage Vows." Press cutting from unidentified source,18 Feb 1897.

Copy of the Phillips's Union County, Iowa marriage record.

Various mentions of Frank and Jane Phillips in the society pages of local newspapers, Feb 1906-Jul 1929.

"Mr. and Mrs. Frank Phillips to celebrate 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary." Press cutting from unidentified source, 17 Feb 1947.

"Friends and Relatives Gather at Woolaroc for Celebration." Press cutting from unidentified source, 18 Feb 1947.

"Years Rolled Back in Ceremony for Mr. – Mrs. Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, 19 Feb 1947.

"A Cameraman's Report on the Golden Wedding of Uncle Frank and Aunt Jane Phillips." Sunday Examiner-Enterprise, 23 Feb 1947.

"Clock Turned Back 50 Years in Celebration at Woolaroc." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa Feb 1947.

"Some Brief Notes on the Lives of Frank and Jane Gibson Phillips." Typed account by John Gibson Phillips, 2 Jun 1986, 7p.

Pictorial flyer regarding the Phillips Mansion located at 11<sup>th</sup> and Cherokee.

#### Phillips, Frank: Diaries

10:12 Photocopied typescript introduction to the photocopied diaries of Frank Phillips by Paul Endicott, Oct 1977.

Photocopy of 3 small diaries. Diary 1A: "Gifts received in New York and Bartlesville". Diary 2A: "New York parties and other entertainment given (incl. business luncheons)." Diary 3A: Social obligations beginning January 1, 1929 to October 1934 incl."

- 10:13-15 Paul Endacott's typed notes regarding Frank Phillips's diary entries for 1932-1936.
- 11:ALL Paul Endacott's typed notes regarding Frank Phillips's diary entries for 1939-1944.

  1945-1948.

# Phillips, Frank: foster daughters

12:1 Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 42 pieces. Includes a transcription of Wallis's interview with SarahJane Begrisch and Mary Frances Low.

## Phillips, Jane (Mrs. Frank)

12:2 Photocopy of typed brief biography, 1p.

Bill from Abercrombie & Fitch Co. for archery supplies, boats, etc. 31 May 1930.

Telegram from Frank Phillips to Jane Phillips, 26 Aug 1946.

Various mentions of Jane Phillips and family in the society pages of local newspapers, Jan 1906-Mar 1908.

"Now She's Wa-Ko-Do-He..." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

Obituaries from various sources, 24 Aug 1948.

Typed transcription of a phone interview with Jane Beecher, Dec 1986.

Wallis's typed notes regarding the death notice and other information relating to Jane Phillips, 23 pieces.

## Phillips, Jr., John Gibson

12:3 Wallis's photocopied, typed interview notes, 35p.

## Phillips, Sr., John Gibson

New articles regarding kidnap attempt on John G. Phillips, Sr., circa April 1939. Press cuttings from unidentified sources.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from Johnny Phillips to his "Papa", circa 1905; photocopy of a handwritten response from John G. Phillips, Sr., 16 Oct 1905.

Photocopy of a handwritten and signed letter from John G. Phillips to his grandson John, 4 Jan 1906.

Obituaries, circa Jan 1951, including Wallis's typed notes regarding John G. Phillips, Sr.'s death and funeral, 3 pieces.

Wallis's handwritten notes from his phone interview with John G. Phillips, Jr., Oct 1986, 15 pieces.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes from his interview with Mary Kate Black Phillips, 16 pieces.

Wallis's typed notes, 18 pieces.

# Phillips, Lee Eldas and Mrs.

12:5 Incomplete carbon copy typed biographical account of Lee Eldas Phillips,17p.

Biographical article regarding Lee Eldas Phillips, by R.H. Hudson, *Chronicles of Oklahoma*, Vol. 24, No. 4, 1946-1947.

Brief accounts of social and community acitivities of Lee Eldas Phillips and family in the society pages of local newspapers, Jul 1905-Mar 1910.

Obituary, 17 Apr 1944.

"L.E. Phillips: Banker, Oil Man, Civic Leader. 1876-1944." Supplement to the Bartlesville Examiner-Enterprise devoted to L.E. Phillips, 10 May 1981.

## Phillips, Lewis F.

12:6 Photocopied typescript of a brief biography, 2p.

Dictionary of First Names. Alfred J. Kolatch. Middle Village, New York: J. David Publishers, 1980. Excerpt.

Typed transcription of a brief bio copied from *The National Cyclopaedia of American Biography*. New York: James T. White and Co., 1943.

Typed transcription of a brief bio [copied from *Who's Who in America*], 1p. Photocopy of a typed chronology, incomplete, 4p.

Roster and Record of Iowa Soldiers in the War of the Rebellion .... Vol. V. Excerpt.

Photocopy of a handwritten chronology, 3p.

"A Gunner at Tupelo. A Brief but Interesting Memoir...." Lewis F. Phillips. *Civil War Times Illustrated*, Dec 1973.

Photocopy of Lewis F. Phillips's marriage register, Polk County, Des Moines, Iowa, 1867.

Mention of Lewis F. Phillips in a society page of local newspaper, Nov 1905.

Some Things Our Boy Saw in the War. L.F. Phillips, 2<sup>nd</sup> Iowa Battery. Gravity, Iowa, 1911. Copy.

Photocopy of a handwritten letter from L.F. Phillips to "Chope", 7 Jun 1967, regarding *Some Things Our Boy Saw in the War*.

## Phillips, Mary Kate Black

12:7 Photocopied, typed interview notes, 8 pieces.

(See also OM 73-77)

## Phillips, Phillip Rex "Phil"

12:8 Typed transcription of part 1 of Jim Skaggs's interview with Phil Phillips and George Durham, with handwritten corrections, 34p.

Wallis's typed notes, 1 piece.

## Phillips, Waite and Genevieve

12:9 The National Cyclopaedia of American Biography. Entries for Waite and Frank Phillips and John Sanburn Phillips.

The University of Tulsa. Guy William Logsdon. Biographical excerpt.

Photocopied handwritten genealogical information from John Phillips, 1p.

Makers of Government in Oklahoma. Rex F. Harlow, comp. Oklahoma City: Harlow Publishing Company, 1930.

Oklahoma. A History of the State and Its People. Joseph B. Thoburn and Muriel H. Wright. New York: Lewis Historical Publishing Company, Inc., 1929.

Oklahoma and the Mid-Continent Oil Field. Bernard Jones, Joel H. Bixby, et al. [?]: The Oklahoma Biographical Association, 1930.

Who is Who in Oklahoma. Lyle H. Boren and Dale Boren. Guthrie, Oklahoma: Co-operative Publishing Company, 1935. Excerpt.

"It has long been a habit of Waite Phillips to name his properties like the ships of a line...." Photocopied typescript from unknown source, 2p.

"Remarks made by Waite Phillips to T.H. Millgate as of October 20, 1948." Photocopied typescript, 11p.

"To my children Helen Jane Breckinridge and Elliott Waite Phillips." Photocopied typescript of "My Father's Copper Button." dated 9 Apr 1963, 2p. Includes "Travel Agency Owner to Run as Republican", a press clipping regarding Flint Breckinridge, *Tulsa World*, 24 Jun 1992.

Fragment of a typed letter from Waite Phillips to unknown recipient, 11 May 1950. Regarding current domestic and foreign situations, 3p.

Photocopies of handwritten and typed letters to Waite Phillips from various individuals, Mar 1928-1959, undated.

12:10 Photocopies of newspaper society pages with mention of Waite Phillips's and others' activities. Jan-Oct 1906.

"Waite Phillips Company Sold to New York Bankers." *The Oil Weekly*, 23 Oct 1925.

"His Riches Will Build Bigger Tulsa." Press cutting from unidentified source, 12 Aug 1926.

Typed news report regarding the sale of Waite Phillips's company, 1p.

"Colorful Career of Waite Phillips." The Oil and Gas Journal, 6 Nov 1926.

"Waite Phillips Gives Legion New Home." Press cutting from unidentified source, 11 Mar 1927.

"Touring Philtower Building Reveals Wonder Features." Press cutting from unidentified source, Nov 1927.

"Expo' Leaders." Press cutting from unidentified source, 29 Aug 1929.

"New Children's Home Dedicated with Ceremonies." Tulsa Tribune, 18 Nov 1929.

"Tulsa Oil Man Succeeds Edward H. Moore Who Resigned to Retire...." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1929.

"Phillips Announces New Building." Press cutting from unidentified source, 28 Jan 1931.

"Phillips Buys Business Block." Press cutting from unidentified source, 11 Feb 1932.

"Waite Phillips Buys a Corner." Press cutting from unidentified source, 8 Jan 1933.

"Phillips Acquires Business Property." Press cutting from unidentified source, 26 Jan 1934.

"Boy Scout Accepts 35,857 Acres in Kit Carson Country From Mr. and Mrs. Waite Phillips." *The Horton-(Kan.\_ Headlight,* 17 Nov 1938.

"Phillips to Sell Various Holdings." Press cutting from unidentified source, 15 Jun 1941.

"\$5,000,000 Properties Stay Taxable." Tulsa Tribune, 19 Dec 1941.

"Phillips May Give Endowment Fund to Aid Art Center." Press cutting from unidentified source, 22 Dec 1941.

"Shroeder, Phillips, Tulsa 'Men of the Year'." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa 1941.

"Beacon Building Becomes Museum Endowment." Tulsa Tribune, 3 Jan 1942.

"Endowment Fund for Art Museum Challenge to City." Press cutting from unidentified source, 4 Jan 1942.

"Phillips' Gift to St. John's Hospital Here Serves Both as Clinic, Endowment Fund." Press cutting from unidentified source, 11 Jan 1942.

"Waite Phillips Pushes 'Return to Oil Business'." Press cutting from unidentified source, 25 Jan 1942.

"Just Like One of Those Old Horatio Alger Stories." American Weekly, circa 1942.

"Waite Phillips Accepts Chest Campaign Post." Tulsa Tribune, circa Jul 1943.

"Waite Phillips Names to State Hall of Fame." Press cutting from unidentified source, 18 Oct 1943.

"Phillips Boys Coast Property." Press cutting from unidentified source, 2 Nov 1944.

"Mr. and Mrs. Waite Phillips to Make Home in California." Press cutting from unidentified source, 3 Nov 1944.

"Waite Phillips Buys \$125,000 Bel-Air Home." Press cutting from unidentified source, 23 Nov 1944.

"Land Sold by Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, 31 Dec 1944.

"Million-Dollar Business Block in California Sold by Phillips." *Tulsa Tribune*, 1 Jun 1945.

"Phillips Gift Assures New Negro Center." Press cutting from unidentified source, 30 Mar 1947.

"Waite Phillips in Tulsa for Visit." Tulsa Tribune, 22 Oct 1947.

"No Love, No Furs to Keep Betty Warm." Press cutting from unidentified source, 12 Apr 1949. In reference to a mink coat stolen from Mrs. Phillips.

"Negro Center Site Bought." Press cutting from unidentified source, 24 Nov 1949.

'Center Adds to Fabulous Phillips Aid." Press cutting from unidentified source, 18 Dec 1949.

"Community Recognition for Waite Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, 6 May 1950.

"Waite Phillips 'Not Surprised' at Tulsa [Gains]." Press cutting from unidentified source, 30 Aug 1950.

"Waite Phillips Has Operation: Improves." Press cutting from unidentified source, 30 Aug 1954.

"Then – Now." Press cutting from unidentified source, 2 Jan 1956.

"Phillips Buys Large Ranch." Press cutting from unidentified source, 10 Jul 1958.

"Waite Phillipses Wed 50 Years, Off on Cruise." Press cutting from unidentified source, 27 Mar 1959.

"Old Phillips Home Being Torn Down." Press cutting from unidentified source, 29 Aug 1959.

"Phillips' 1<sup>st</sup> Home Here Being Raized." Press cutting from unidentified source, 29 Aug 1959.

"Tulsa Monuments Left by Waite Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, 28 Jan 1964.

"Philanthropist Waite Phillips Dies on Coast." Tulsa Tribune, 28 Jan 1964.

"Waite Phillips." Tulsa Tribune, 28 Jan 1964.

"Waite Phillips—Humanitarian." Tulsa World, 29 Jan 1964.

"Ex-Associates Recall Phillips....Exacting, Generous." Press cutting from unidentified source, 29 Jan 1964.

"Funeral Thursday for Waite Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, 29 Jan 1964.

"Oilman Sought to Pass on Success Qualities to Boys." *Tulsa Daily World*, 30 Jan 1964.

"Tulsa Groups Benefit from Phillips Will." Press cutting from unidentified source, 11 Feb 1964.

"Phillips Left \$2 Million to State Groups." Press cutting from unidentified source, 12 Feb 1964.

"Waite Phillips Was Depression Santa." Press cutting from unidentified source, 12 Feb 1964.

"TU, Institutions Voice Gratitude for Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, 12 Feb 1964.

"Wife, Son of Waite Phillips Get \$500,000." Press cutting from unidentified source, 14 Feb 1964.

"Widow Gets Half-Million." Press cutting from unidentified source, 15 Feb 1964.

"Mrs. Waite Phillips Dies at 92." Tulsa Tribune, 19 Jun 1979.

"Genevieve Phillips Dies, Rite Pending." Tulsa World, 20 Jun 1979.

"Genevieve Phillips." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

"Was Waite Tulsa's Greatest Philanthropist? Twin Not a Part of '66." *Tulsa Tribune*, 13 Oct 1976.

"Phillips Rites Friday in L.A. Press cutting from unidentified source, 20 Jun 1979.

"Mrs. Phillips' Services Set in California." Press cutting from unidentified source, 21 Jun 1979.

"Waite Phillips Epigrams Recalled." Tulsa Tribune, 24 Feb 1984.

"Philtower Getting Original Brass Doors." Tulsa World, 11 Feb 1987.

"Philtower Celebrates 60 Years." Tulsa World, 30 Nov 1988.

"The Generosity of Waite Phillips." Now and Then, Spring 1993.

"Philtower Tour Highlights Finery." Tulsa World, 16 Mar 1994.

"Waite Phillips Headed Bank Many Years." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

"Stirs Banker's Wrath by Eloping with His Daughter, but Comes Back to Save His Bank." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

#### Phillips genealogy

12:11 "If we would understand any man...." Photocopied typed account featuring information regarding the paternal side of Phillips's family, one segment of which was written by Lillie Moore McAnulty, 9p.

"Story of the Life of Mary Jane Tate, daughter of John Doan Tate and wife of Rev. Thomas L. Fawcett." Photocopied typed accounts featuring information regarding the maternal side of Phillips's family, 9p.

"Genealogy of the Phillips Family." Mimeograph typed account written by L.F. Phillips, 9 Feb 1918, 2p.

"Phillips Descendents Arrived on Mayflower." Press cutting from unidentified source, no date.

Photocopies of various records of the Myles Standish line.

"Statement of Line of Eligibility for Membership in the Society of Mayflower Descendents."

Photocopied typed biographical information regarding Daniel and Marilla (Standish) Phillips, 2p.

Genealogical information regarding the Standish-Phillips children.

Articles and mentions in society pages regarding the activities of various Phillips family members; Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 29 pieces.

Typed transcription of letters from the Phillips brothers to their "Folks," circa 1900, 5p.

Photocopy of a typed letter from Lillie Moore McAnulty to "Cousin Frank," 29 Apr 1926.

Photocopy of a typed letter from unknown author to Bev Barnett, 21 Nov 1950. Regarding the possible Hollywood film about Frank Phillips's life story.

## **Phillips mansion**

12:12 Photocopy of a typed historical site synopsis by Leslie and Norma Hettick, 1p.

Typed historic site details by Norma Hettick, 3p.

"The Frank Phillips Mansion." Photocopied typescript by Paul Endacott. 2<sup>nd</sup> draft, 30 Oct 1973. Incomplete, 14p.

"A Walking Tour: Frank Phillips Historic Home." Typed [transcription of text from a vistors brochure].

"Thousands Visit Mansion." Bartlesville Examiner-Enterprise, 1 Jul 1976.

Souvenir postcard.

Wallis's typed notes regarding John Phillips' visit to Bartlesville and the mansion, 11 pieces.

Wallis's typed notes on Paul Endacott's memories regarding the mansion, 6 pieces.

Wallis's typed notes on Norma Hettick's comments, 1 piece.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 10 pieces.

(See also OM 83-84, 87)

### Phillips Petroleum Company: annual reports and finances

- 12:13 Annual reports for 1918, 1922-1939.
- 12:14 Annual reports for 1940-1950.

## Phillips Petroleum Company: executives

13:1 Photocopy of cameo montage of the officials of the Phillips Petroleum Company, circa early 1900s.

Paul Endacott's handwritten notes with attached materials including obituaries for J.S. Dewar, Paul McIntyre.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 14 pieces.

# Phillips Petroleum Company: gasoline brands, service stations

13:2 "Excerpt from Phillips Petroleum Company Annual Reports Regarding Brand Names." Includes photocopy from various sources regarding Phillips Petroleum Company gasolines.

"Phillips St. Louis Station Smashes All Records for Opening Day Gallonage." *The Phillips Gas Tank*, Sept-Oct 1930.

Wallis's typed notes, 4 pieces.

# 13:3 Phillips Petroleum Company: labor disputes

Labor Relations Law. Benjamin J. Taylor and Fred Witney. Prentice Hall, Inc., 3<sup>rd</sup> edition. Excerpt regarding the history and description of the Wagner Act circa 1935.

"Armed Men Turn Back Oil Trucks in labor Dispute." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 25 Jul 1932.

"3 Oil Employees Beaten with Pistols." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 9 Aug 1932.

"Special Policemen Sworn in on East Side." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 10 Aug 1932.

"Labor Leader Assailed Sheltons in Interview Just before Slaying." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 11 Aug 1932.

"Many Disorders in Phillips Oil Co. Labor Disputes." *St. Louis Post-Dispatch*, 11 Aug 1932.

"East St. Louis Labor Head Slain; Said He Refused \$30,000 Offer of Sheltons." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 11 Aug 1932.

"Statement to the Public." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 11 Aug 1932.

"East St. Louis Police Release Shelton on Murder Alibi." *St. Louis Post-Dispatch*, 12 Aug 1932.

"Pulled From Auto Beaten by Five Men." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 13 Aug 1932.

"600 Union Men Attend Funeral of Slain Leader." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 13 Aug 1932.

"Military Honors Aid Murdered Union Leader." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 14 Aug 1932.

"Four Phillips Company Guards Carrying Riot Guns Arrested." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 15 Aug 1932.

"Shelton Brothers Ordered Harassed." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 16 Aug 1932.

"Calls Special Police in East St. Louis Illegal." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 17 Aug 1932.

"Phillips Company and Union Come to Agreement." *St. Louis Post-Dispatch*, 17 Aug 1932.

"Phillips Company Makes Compact with Union." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 18 Aug 1932.

"Had Two Guns Fined on Auto Tag Charge." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, 2 Sept 1932.

"Owners of Farm Get \$8500 Verdict from Pipe Line Firm." St. Louis Post-Dispatch, circa Sept 1932.

"Sheriff Has Charge Dropped." Press cutting from unidentified source, 7 Sept 1932.

"Oil Firm Adopts 5-Day Week." Press cutting from unidentified source, circa Oct 1932.

"Carl Shelton Slain: Led Prohibition Gang." New York Times, 24 Oct 1947.

"Gangland County." Crimes & Punishment, 1974.

Handwritten notes, 1 piece.

#### Phillips Petroleum Company: general

"Historical facts relating to the early local history of Phillips Petroleum Company and predecessor companies, derived from histories of the Company written by Geo. P. Bunn, R.C. Jopling, K.E. Beall, Ray Hendricks and others, as well as from tape recordings conducted by Charlie Cummings with J. Sam Williams, Dr. O.S.

Somerville, H.E. Koopman, M.B. Heine, Ralph Stewart, and Earnest Traywick." Photocopied typescript, 12p.

History of Washington County and Surrounding Area, Vol. 2. Margaret Withers Teague. Bartlesville Historic Commission, 1968. Excerpt regarding Phillips Petroleum Company

"From a Small Office on Third Street to the 25<sup>th</sup> Largest Firm in the U.S." Excerpt from unknown source.

"Phillips Petroleum – A Brief History." Excerpt from unknown source.

"Twenty Years of Progress." Photocopy of promotional material, circa June 1937. 28p.

"Origin of the Name 'Phillips 66" by Frank Phillips. Photocopied transcription of an article originally appearing in *PhilNews*, Nov 1939, 1p.

"Fiction Much Too Often Becomes a Solid 'Fact'". *Chicago Sun-Times*, 7 Nov 1984.

"Roots and Shoots of a Grand Old Name." [PilNews], no date.

Handwritten confidential memo from Bill [Flesher] to Michael Wallis regarding Phillips Petroleum Co.'s public affairs, employees, marketing, executive gifts, etc., 3p.

Typed profile of Phillips Petroleum Co. employees, retirees and service stations.

Reproductions of vintage gasoline marketing ads, [*PhilNews*], no date.

"Why 66?" Promotional booklets. Publication of Phillips Petroleum Co. Public Affairs. 2 copies.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 6 pieces.

- 13:6 Frank Phillips: A Portrait in Oil. (Acquired from Kenny Franks, Oklahoma Historical Society and marked as "Material never checked for accuracy".) Photocopied typescript of Chapters 1-5, 7-10; 128p.
- 13:7 *Phillips Shield.* 1<sup>st</sup> Quarter, 1977. Entire issue devoted to 60<sup>th</sup> anniversary of Phillips Petroleum Company.

Phillips Petroleum Company 1982 Marketing Meeting transcription of an audio/visual presentation, 18 Aug 1982. Photocopy with handwritten revisions, 20p.

"Oil." Excerpt from Four Winds, Spring 1980.

"Saga of a Stock." Phillips Shield, 3rd Quarter, 1982.

"Looking Back: 66 Years That Made Phillips." *Shield*, 2<sup>nd</sup> Quarter, 1983. Entire issue devoted to the history of Phillips Petroleum.

"Sweet '66'...and Many More." Tulsa, Jun 1983. Excerpt.

"Berfell and His Whiz Kids." Shield, 1st Quarter, 1983.

"The Women and the Wildcatters." Savvy, Aug 1983.

"The Plaza Building. Inside: The Future of Downtown." *Bartlesville Examiner-Enterprise*, 15 Feb 1987.

"Phillips Called to Appear Before the Grand Jury" and "Frank Phillips' Name Brought Into Hopkins' Letter 'Thriller'." *The Morning Examiner*, 18 Jan 1907.

"Absence of Features at Osage Sale...." The Oil and Gas Journal, 10 Mar 1922.

"Oil Auction...." Press cutting from unknown source, 29 Jun 1922.

"Phillips Petroleum Meeting Today." Daily Bartlesville Enterprise, 20 Apr 1926.

"Phillips Petroleum's Rapid Rise..." The Oil and Gas Journal, 6 Jan 1927.

"Phillips Will Build Station on Cherokee." Press cutting from unknown source, 24 Dec 1928.

The Oil and Gas Journal, 4 Sept 1930. Excerpt regarding the merger.

"Independent Merges with Phillips Company." *The Phillips Gas Tank*, Sept-Oct 1930.

"The Phillips Gasoline Pipeline." The Phillips Gas Tank, Sept-Oct 1930.

"Merger of Phillips and Independent." Press cutting from unknown source, undated.

"Frank Phillips Coming Home." [Creston, Iowa newspaper], 21 Mar 1939.

"Frank Phillips Dreamed an Oil Empire – and Built It." *The Oil and Gas Journal*, 30 Nov 1939.

"Phillips Sees Basis for Optimism." Press cutting from unknown source, c1939.

"Frank Phillips: Bartlesville (Okla.) Independent..." Who, Apr 1941.

"It is our sincere belief that in proportion to its size no other oil organization in America is carrying on greater, essential war production...." Newspaper advertisement.

"Phillips Company Net in 1941 was \$3.92 a Share." Press cutting from unknown source, 24 May 1942.

"Frank Phillips is Paid Tribune at Bartlesville." Press cutting from unknown source, 24 May 1942.

"The Future is Full of Uncertainties' Frank Phillips Tells Board of Directors." Press cutting from an unknown source, 14 Jun 1942.

Third Annual Heads-Up Banquet of the Bartlesville Chamber of Commerce. Photocopy of program, 26 May 1942.

"Bartlesville Honors Phillips Petroleum and Its Founder." *M-K-T Employees Magazine*, Jun 1942.

"Bartlesville Pays Tribute to 'Uncle Frank' Phillips on Firm's 25<sup>th</sup> Anniversary. *Bartlesville Enterprise-Examiner*, circa Jun 1942.

"Bartlesville Honors 'Uncle' Frank Phillips." Press cutting from unknown source, c1942.

"Phillips Warns of National Oil Stink." *Bartlesville Enterprise-Examiner*, 22 Aug 1943.

"Employees 'Walk Out – to Frank's to Surprise Him on His Birthday." Press cutting from unknown source, 29 Nov 1944.

"Dollar-a-Year Executives." New York Times, 14 Mar 1945.

Frank Phillips typed and signed letter to all employees regarding his wages. Photocopy, c1945.

Phillips Petroleum Company notice of annual meeting of stockholders, 26 Apr 1949. Photocopy.

Phillips Petroleum Company synopsis of a report to stockholders, 1<sup>st</sup> Quarter, 1949. Photocopy.

"Gives \$66,000 for Employee's Children's Use." Press cutting from unknown source, undated.

"....Phillips Quits. Rumors of His Contemplated Sale Scouted by Friends." Press cutting from unknown source, Jun 1925.

"Phillips Profits Score New..." Press cutting from unknown source, Jun 1925.

"To Be Erected at Fourth and Keeler Avenue." Press cutting from unknown source, Jun 1925.

13:8 "The Billion-Dollar Look of Phillips Petroleum." *Fortune*, Aug 1954.

"Phillips Petroleum – Youngest of the Giants." Fortune, 1 Feb 1965.

"One Hell of a Company." Oil in Oklahoma. Robert Gregory, 1976. Excerpt.

"Happy Anniversary." Shield, 1st Quarter, 1981.

"66 Kids Due for a Ride in Style." Press cutting from unknown source with handwritten notes by Paul Endacott.

"Legendary Rolls Helping Dreams Come True." *The Sunday Oklahoman*, 19 Oct 1986.

"66 Years Remembered." Tulsa Tribune, 12 Jun 1983.

Obituary for William E. Feist, 12 Jun 1983.

"Firm's History Shows Phillips Truly a Bartlesville Company." Press cutting from unknown source, 16 Jan 1984.

"Phillips Will Ride Out Oil Crisis, Company to Tell Stockholders." *Tulsa World,* 27 Apr 1986.

"Phillips Officially Opens New Plaza Building." *Bartlesville Examiner-Enterprise*, 21 Feb 1987.

"Phillips Seem to Be On Mend." New York Times, 6 Apr 1987.

"On the Mend." Tulsa World, 7 Apr 1987.

"Debt Declines, Hopes Rise at Phillips Petroleum." Tulsa Tribune, 8 Apr 1987.

"Raiders Leave Mark on Phillips Town." Chicago Tribune, 22 Sept 1987.

(See also OM 72)

Miscellaneous correspondence:

Typed letter from Frank Phillips to Phillips Petroleum Co. employees, Bartlesville, Oklahoma, 17 Jul 1928.

Stewart Dewar (General Superintendent of Production, Phillips Petroleum Co.) to Frank Phillips. Thank you letter on behalf of the Bartlesville office employees, 24 Jul 1928.

R.E. Arnold to Marjorie Loos. Inter-office memo regarding company picnic attendees, 24 Jul 1928.

J.L. Johnston to Frank Phillips. RSVP to a ranch party, 5 Oct 1928.

Correspondence between S. F. Butler (Assistant Secretary, New York Phillips Petroleum Co.) and E.W. Evans regarding discrepancy in the ranch account, May-Jun 1930.

Elliott Roosevelt (Fort Worth, Texas) to Frank Phillips. Thanking him for hospitality, 27 Mar 1936.

13:9 Miscellaneous correspondence to and from Frank Phillips. 1922-1936.

#### **PhilNews**

28 Nov 1939 edition plus Special Edition. 2 copies. (Located in Map case)

#### Pickens, Jr., Thomas Boone

13:10 Biographical information excerpted from unknown source.

"A Classic Country Boy." Financial World, 31 Dec 1983.

Phillips Gets a T. Boone Stake." Newsweek, 7 Jan 1985.

"Phillips, Icahn Set Pact to Halt Takeover Effort." Wall Street Journal, 5 Mar 1985.

"The Big Winners in the Phillips Deal." New York Times, 5 Mar 1985.

"The Big Winners in the Phillips Deal." New York Times, 5 Mar 1985.

"Phillips's Tactic May be a Model for Other Oil Firms." Press cutting from unknown source, circa Mar 1985.

"Phillips' Tactic May Be a Model for Other Oil Firms." Wall Street Journal, undated.

"Why Boone Can't Lose." Texas Monthly, Apr 1985.

"Boone Pickens: Hero or Heel?" Texas Business, May 1985.

"Why Boone Can't Lose." Texas Monthly, Apr 1985.

"Boone Pickens: Hero or Heel?" Texas Business, May 1985.

"Pickens Asks Workers Not to Buy Papers." *The Dallas Morning News*, 14 Dec 1986.

"Pickens Recalls Oklahoma Boyhood." The Dallas Morning News, 23 Feb 1987.

"Learning By Trial and Error." Dallas Morning News, 23 Feb 1987.

"Taking on Big Oil." The Dallas Morning News, 24 Feb 1987.

"High Profile: T. Boone Pickens." The Dallas Morning News, 1 Mar 1987.

"T. Boone: The Raider Doth Protest Too Much." Business Week, 2 Mar 1987.

"Money Bookshelf: 'Boone' Sounds Off Against Other CEOs." *USA Today*, 17 Mar 1987.

## Post, Wiley

(See Aviation)

#### Reed, Loudia

13:11 Wallis's typed notes, 1 piece.

#### Rice, F. E.

13:12 The Meaning and the Mystery: A Biography of F.E. Rice of Phillips Petroleum Company. Elizabeth Achtemeier. Richmond, VA, 1979. Excerpt.

#### Roosevelt, Eliott

13:13 Biographical excerpt from *Current Biography 1946*.

#### Roosevelt, Franklin Delano

13:14 *FDR. The Other Side of the Coin...* Hamilton Fish. Torrance, California: Institute for Historical Review, no date. Excerpt.

#### Sears, Tom

13:15 Wallis's notes, 3 pieces.

(See also OM 79-80)

#### Seaton, Elizabeth

13:16 Wallis's typed notes, 4 pieces.

(See also OM 111)

## Sharp, R.C.

13:17 "Successful Oil and Gas Executive to Tell South America of Plans..." *Tulsa World*, 27 Jul 1947.

#### Seidle, George

Interviewed 10 May 1972 by Ron Rolland Kerns in Bartlesville, Oklahoma. (See OM 112)

#### Sinclair. Harry Ford

13:18 Biographical excerpt from *Dictionary of American Biography, Supplement Six,* 1956-1960. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons.

"His Foot Shot Off" and other articles relating to Harry Ford Sinclair, 1903-1905.

Marriage announcement. The Weekly Examiner, 30 Jul 1904. Photocopy.

Announcement of the sale of Harry Ford Sinclair's house. *Bartlesville Examiner-Enterprise*, 21 Apr 1904. Photocopy.

### Skelly, William G.

13:19 Biographical information from *Who Was Who in America, Vol. 3.* Chicago: A.N. Marquis Co., 1960.

Obituary. Tulsa Tribune, 11 Apr 1957.

"He Got Things Done." Excerpt from *Oil in Oklahoma*. Robert Gregory. Leake Industries, Inc., 1976.

"Reward is Offered by Ms. Skelly." Press cutting from unknown source, circa 1986.

### Slick, Tom B.

13:20 "Slick Named to Petroleum Hall of Fame." Press cutting from unknown source, no date.

### Somerville, Dr. Okey S.

13:21 Wallis's handwritten notes, 6 pieces.

(See also OM 81-82).

### **Spiro Indian Mounds**

13:22 "Gems and Minerals: Minerals of Spiro." *Hobbies*, Jul 1949.

Wallis's typed notes, 1 piece.

#### Traywick, Earnest E.

14:1 "Portrait of a Phillips Pioneer, Ernest Traywick." *Phillips Shield*, 1<sup>st</sup> Quarter 1977.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 7 pieces.

(See also OM 106).

#### 14:2 **Tulsa, Oklahoma**

Reproduction of Tulsa's downtown district featuring locations of Frisco railroad tracks.

Reproduction of Tulsa and vicinity.

Tulsa Historical Sites guide published by Tulsa Historical Society.

The Amoco Penthouse. Brochure.

"From Brush Arbor to Boston Avenue." Brochure regarding First Methodist Episcopal Church. *Chronicles of Oklahoma*, Sept 1943, Vol. 21, No. 3.

Tulsa Boston Avenue Church. Brochure featuring the architecture and decorative themes and symbols.

"The McBirney Mansion." Photocopy of a typed description of the layout of the mansion and a photocopied transcription of an article appearing in *Tulsa Tribune*, undated.

"Mohawk Park: Tulsa's Happy Afterthought." Tulsa World, 18 Mar 1962.

"Estate Landmark Status Sought." Article regarding the McBirney Mansion, 1 Aug 1975.

"Gillette Mansion Opens its Doors." Tulsa World, 24 Aug 1984.

"For Sale: Piece of Tulsa History." Article regarding the McBirney Mansion. *Tulsa World*, 27 Sept 1987.

"Westhope One of Frank Lloyd Wright's Favorite." Tulsa People, Aug 1989.

"A Jewel in Maple Ridge." *Tulsa World*, 16 Oct 1993. Article regarding McGraw-Capehart House.

"Gillette Residents Live in a Piece of History." Tulsa World, 15 Nov 1993.

"Tulsa's First High-Rise Fire." Article regarding the Cosden Penthouse. 25 Jan 1994.

"Parkland Legacy." *Tulsa World*, 29 Jan 1994. Article regarding the Tulsa Garden Center.

"Good Grades." *Tulsa World*, 11 Feb 1994. Article regarding Warehouse Market, 11<sup>th</sup> and Elgin.

"Goodbye, Brookside." *Tulsa World*, 11 Feb 1994. Article regarding the relocation of Lewis Meyer Book Store.

"Tulsa Club to Close Building." Tulsa World, 11 Feb 1994.

"Historic Homes: The Pretty Little Lake." Tulsa People, Mar 1994.

"Historic Homes: The Skelly Mansion." Tulsa People, undated.

#### Utah, State of

14:3 *Utah. A Guide to the State. American Guide Series.* New York: Hastings House, Publishers, 1941. Excerpt.

*Utah. A Bicentennial History.* Charles S. Peterson. New York: W.W. Norton & Co., Inc, no date. Excerpt.

Froiseth's New Sectional and Mineral Map of Utah. 1878. Photocopy.

"Lighting the Way." Excerpt from Conoco: The First One Hundred Years. Regarding the community of Ogden, Utah.

"Two Years on the Desert." *True West*, Feb 1967. Regarding the community of Terrace, Utah.

Information on Terrace, Utah excerpted from *The Historical Guide to Utah Ghost Towns*. Stephen L. Carr.

Utah Historical Quarterly. Excerpt regarding Terrace, Utah.

Images of Terrace, Utah, circa early 1900s-1960s. Photocopies.

Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 9 pieces.

### Vierheller, George P.

14:4 "Mr. Zoo. Nobody Since Noah Has Known So Many Animals..." *Life*, 8 Jan 1951.

"Goodbye Kiss for Mr. Zoo." Life, 25 may 1962.

Obituary. Time, 30 Sept 1966.

#### Washington, State of

14:5 "Seattle." *American Heritage*, Apr 1994.

Spokane visitor's guide.

A Century of Caring. The Sisters of Providence at Sacred Heart Medical Center, Spokane, Washington. 1986.

14:6 *Spokane. The City and the People.* Michael Schmeltzer. Helena, Montana: American Goegraphic Publishing, 1988. Excerpt.

Spokane and the Inland Empire. David H. Stratton, ed. Pullman, Washington: Washington State University Press, 1991. Excerpt.

Spokane Corona Eras and Empires. Edmund T. Becher. Spokane, Washington: C.W. Hill Printers, 1974. Excerpt.

A View of the Falls. An Illustrated History of Spokane. William Stimson. Windsor Publishers, Inc., 1985. Excerpt.

"City of Sprague." Photocopied, typed brief history of Sprague, 2p.

Passage regarding to the Bitteroot Trail photocopied from *The Pacific Northwesterner*, Vol. 19, No. 3, Summer 1975.

Bookseller's catalogue entry for *Bitteroot and Other Montana Verse* by Bessie K. Monroe.

Wallis's handwritten notes, 2 pieces and 8 sticky notes.

## Wells, Henry

14:7 "Oologah Oozings" column by Bill Hoce regarding Henry Wells. *Tulsa World*, 1 Dec 1963.

## Wichita, Kansas

(OM 110)

## Wing, Oberon "Obie" K.

14:8 "Oil Industry, Banking World, Lose a Leader." *The Morning Examiner*, 25 Apr 1935.

"Final Tribute to Be Paid to Wing Friday." *The Morning Examiner*, 26 Apr 1935.

"Obie' Wing is Buried with Simple Service." The Morning Examiner, 27 Apr 1935.

Wallis's typed notes, 5 pieces.

#### Woolaroc: general

14:9 *Woolaroc*. Guide to Woolaroc, the ranch and lodge. Booklet, 32p. (Frank Phillips's file copy.)

The Woolaroc Story. History of Woolaroc, the ranch and lodge. Booklet.

6 contemporary souvenir postcards. (See also: Memoribilia)

"Woolaroc." *The First Edition* published by The First National Bank and Trust Company of Tulsa. Vol. 6, No. 4, May 1973.

"Woolaroc Lodge." Photocopied, typed description and history, 7p.

"The Woolaroc Lodge." Brief history in a 2 page leaflet printed for the Bartlesville Desk & Derrrick Club.

Photocopied, typed list of pictures in Mrs. Phillips's room, 25p.

Wallis's typed notes regarding the lodge and its furnishings, 8p.

"Panorama of Unbelievables Along the Way to Woolaroc." Photocopied mock-up of a leaflet.

14:10 *Woolaroc Museum.* Ke Mo Ha (Patrick Patterson, Museum Director). 1965. Booklet, 64p.

Woolaroc Highlight Series. Booklets #2-10 of a series of 10.

14:11 Eleven varieties of visitor's brochures.

Promotional card and map.

Program for the 15 Jun 1988 OK Mozart festival.

- 14:12 Woolaroc Bulletin. Vol. 1, No. 1; Vol.2, No. 1; Vol. 3, No. 2, 3; Vol. 4, No. 1-4; Special edition, Summer 1987; Vol. 5, No. 2-3; Vol. 6, No. 1, 3; Autumn 1995-Summer 1996; Spring 1997; Winter 1999; Summer 2000; undated fragments.
- 14:13 Woolaroc Promotional A/V. Audio/visual script for Wallis's voice over, in 3 versions, 3p each.

# Woolaroc: Travel Air 5000 monoplane

14:14 "Over Land and Sea. The Story of the Woolaroc." Photocopied pamphlet, 18p.

Souvenir color postcard.

Photocopy of a photograph by Griggs, featuring Lt. Art Goebel and others, pictured in August 1927 prior to the flight from Bartlesville to Hawaii.

"Woolaroc Airplane Will Be Displayed at Phillips' Ranch." Press cutting from unknown source, 16 Dec 1928.

"Phillips – Sponsored 'Woolaroc' Helped Shrink the World." *Tulsa World*, 17 May 1987.

## Woolaroc: miscellaneous

14:15 "Frank Phillips Buys 120 Head of Buffaloes." *Bartlesville Examiner*, 12 Jan 1926.

"Frank Phillips Opens Lodge." Bartlesville Examiner, 20 Apr 1926.

"Wild West Show' Staged on Frank Phillips Ranch." *Bartlesville Examiner*, 3 Sept 1926.

"Veterinarians Are Guest of Frank Phillips." Bartlesville Examiner, 10 Jul 1929.

"Relics of Old Days to Color Reunion Here." Press cutting from unknown source, circa 1930.

"Phillips Host at Woolaroc." Bartlesville Examiner, 25 Aug 1932.

"Frank Phillips Ranch Preserves Native Culture." Tulsa Daily World, 17 Oct 1937.

"Woolaroc Wonderland." Tulsa World, 3 Aug 1941.

"Only Few Recall Delaware Indian 'Big House' Rites." *Tulsa Tribune*, 29 Oct 1962. Includes typed note by Paul Endacott attached.

"Woolaroc Museum." Oklahoma Today, Spring 1963.

"From Woods, Lakes and Rocks Comes Woolaroc." Tulsa World, 26 Jun 1977.

"Woolaroc: The Will Rogers of Museums..." *Tulsa World Oklahoma Magazine*, 29 Jun 1986.

"Phillips Foundation to Mark 50<sup>th</sup>." Tulsa Tribune, 20 Aug 1987.

"Woolaroc to Open Scenic North Road." Tulsa World, 31 May 1991.

"Former Manager of Woolaroc Dies." Tulsa World, 6 Sept 1991.

"A Book as Big as a Ranch." Tulsa Tribune, 5 Aug 1991.

"Woolaroc. The Ranch That Frank Built Inspires a New Book." Oklahoma Today, Sept-Oct 1991.

'Wonderful Woolaroc." Home & Away, Oct 1991.

Portion of an article regarding Woolaroc. Oklahoma Today, Nov-Dec 1991.

"Oklahoma's Woolaroc Museum Brings Nature Up Close." *Muskogee Daily Phoenix and Times-Democrat*, 28 Apr 1993.

"Phillips Foundation Forms Woolaroc Advisory Board." Tulsa World, 21 Jul 1995.

Historical photograph of Woolaroc's 66<sup>th</sup> anniversary reproduced in *Urban Tulsa*, Nov 1995.

"Ex-Texas Playboys to Entertain at Woolaroc." Tulsa World, 2 Nov 1995.

"Woolaroc Celebrates." Tulsa World, 17 Nov 1995.

"Woolaroc to Open Phillips' Mausoleum." Tulsa World, 21 Aug 1996.

"Cow Thieves and Outlaws Reunion." Advertisement, circa 1996.

"Past, Present Come Together at Woolaroc." Tulsa World, 13 Oct 1996.

"Phillips' Woods, Lakes, and Rocks." Southern Living, no date.

"The Frank Phillips Foundation Inc: Half a Century of Service." Unknown news magazine, no date.

"Ernie Pyle's visit at Woolaroc: the Journalist's Impressions." Press cuttings from unknown sources, no date.

"Pyle Finds Oil Magnate 'Easy to See". Press cutting from unknown source, no date.

15:1 Wallis's handwritten and typed notes, 147 pieces.

## Woolaroc Museum and Wildlife Preserve Advisory Board

15:2 Board platform, 1995-1996.

Financial Situation Analysis presentation to the Board by General Manager Dick Miller.

Fund development report for the Woolaroc Advisory Board. 10 Jan 1996.

Unused sheet of official board letterhead.

15:3-5 "Woolaroc's goals and current plans, 10p.

1996 business plan, 1p.

Auxiliary organization proposed auxiliary names, 3p.

Advisory Board roster.

Advisory Board Committee assignments.

Primary purpose, objectives, procedures, policies, meeting agendas, etc.

## Miscellaneous: biographical

15:6 Blair, B.B.

Davis, Kieffer Dixon

Dunn. Jr., Fred

Evens, Shirlee

Exendine, A.A.

Farmer, Marion Welch

Fowler-Phillips, Wanda

Friendman, Leo

Gable, (William) Clark

Gibbs, James Ray

Jackson, Nelle Shields

Kennedy, Mrs. Mabelle

Lorton, Eugene

15:7 McClintock, Patrica Blake

Michaels, William W. (Bill)

Peale. Norman Vincent

Perkins, Marlin

Phillips, Phillip R.

Rhodes, Cecil (John) Sark, Elmer J. Stuart, Joan Whitson, Beth Slater Williams, Julius Yocum, Hal

# Miscellaneous: by subject

15:8 Art Deco architecture in Tulsa
Banking institutions, c1931
Bitter Sneezeweed
Boom towns
Hospitals
Medical information on peritonitis
Popular music, c1900-1950
Schools
World War I

#### Miscellaneous: Wallis's notes

- 15:9 Handwritten and typed notes, 97 pieces.
- 16:1-5 Publicity, book tours, book reviews, and interviews.

17:1

17:2 Related photographs.

#### Memoribilia

World War II

- 18:1 Cow Thieves and Outlaws, F.P. Ranch Program, 4<sup>th</sup> Annual Re-Union. 27 Sept 1930.
- 18:2 Oklahoma Memorial Association Program. Oklahoma City, 15 Nov 1930.

Trans-Continental Air Derby, Phillips Petroleum Company Airport, Bartlesville. Official program, 24 Aug 1934.

18:3 Celebration honoring Frank Phillips on his 66<sup>th</sup> birthday. Preliminary program, 28 Nov 1939.

Employee celebration honoring Frank Phillips on his 66<sup>th</sup> birthday. Program, 28 Nov 1939.

Commemorative tags (2).

3 black and white snapshots regarding the celebration.

*Daily Bartlesville Enterprise*, Vol. 36, #100, 28 Nov 1929. Issue dedicated to Frank Phillips on his 66<sup>th</sup> birthday. (Located in map case)

18:4 "Be Prepared." 29<sup>th</sup> Annual Boy Scout Roundup, Kansas City Area Council. Program, 25-26 Apr 1941.

Frank Phillips Class of Eagle Scouts of the Kansas City Area Council Boy Scouts of America. Program, 26 Apr 1941.

18:5 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Heads-Up Banquet of the Bartlesville Chamber of Commerce Commemorating the Silver Anniversary of Phillips Petroleum Company. Program, 26 May 1942.

Employees Annual Christmas Party. Program, 21 Dec 1944.

"Let's Play Hookey!" Notice to employees for Frank Phillips's 71<sup>st</sup> birthday celebration. Signed by Frank Phillips.

18:6 Crow Dinner program regarding Hulah Dam. Bartlesville Chamber of Commerce, 3 May 1946.

"Rules Governing Contest for Best Reproduction of Old Time Cow Outfits, Pack and Emigrant or Moving Outfits...." Mimeograph, 1p.

Frank Phillips. Nov 28, 1873 – Aug 23, 1950. Memorial booklet.

18:7 "Oil Industry Outlook and Problems." An address by Frank Phillips, Chairman of the Board, Phillips Petroleum Company.

25<sup>th</sup> Annual National Business Conference. Babson Park, Massachusettes. 17 Oct 1938.

"The Petroleum Industry" by Frank Phillips. Published by Natural Resources Production Department, Chamber of Commerce of the United States. May 1939.

"Sanctioned Self-Regulation. A Statement by Frank Phillips, Chairman of the Board, Phillips Petroleum Company." Published by Chas. F. Roeser, Fort Worth, Texas. C1939.

- 18:8 Typed letter of resignation by Frank Phillips. 17 Dec 1930, 2p.
- Text of Frank Phillips remarks via telephone and loud speaker from Tulsa to employees attending Osa Johnson show. Bartlesville, Oklahoma. 6 Dec 1941. Typescript, 1p.

Admission ticket No. 7400 for "African Paradise" featuring Osa Johnson. 6 Dec 1941.

18:10 Address of Mr. Frank Phillips, Chairman of the Board, Phillips Petroleum Company, at Des Moines, Iowa, 24 Mar 1939. Mimeograph typescript, 12p.

18:11 International Air Races Gordon Bennett Baloon Race Curtiss-Wright-Reynolds Airport, Chicago 1-4 Sept 1933. Official program and log.

18:12 "Streamlined Science Needs Horse-Sense Economics" by Frank Phillips. Reprint from 4<sup>th</sup> Annual Petroleum Edition, *The Mines Magazine*, Jun 1939. (2 copies)

18:13 Phillips 66 – Highways of Iowa map. Rand McNally & Co.

Phillips 66 highway map of North Central United States. H.M. Gousha Co., 1960.

PhilNews, Nov 1961, Vol. 24, No. 11.

18:14 Group photo featuring Directors' and Stockholders' Special. Apr 1919.

5 black and white photos featuring deer, lama, antelope, wild turkeys, and mounted elephant head, at the F.P. Ranch.

18:15 91 postcard views of F.P. Ranch.

18:16 "The Old Home Town Reunion. An Inspiring Story of Nine Boyhood Friends." *Omaha Sunday Bee*, 13 Dec 1925. Fragment of tear sheet.

"Uses Riches to Preserve the Spirit of the West. Frank Phillips is Giving Expression to His Ideals...." *The Kansas City Star*, 21 Nov 1926. Fragments of tear sheet.

"Community Builders of Bartlesville." *Bartlesville Enterprise*, 5 Dec 1925. Clipping regarding L.E. Phillips.

19:ALL Phillips 66 ball point pen (2 pens).

Phillips 66 pencil.

Key ring memento of The Frank Phillips Foundation, Inc. 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary, sealed in original plastic wraps. (2 key rings)

Phillips 66 – Woodrow Douglas Oil Co flip top butane cigarette lighter.

Phillips 66 travel sewing kit.

Phillips 66 appliqué.

Phillips 66 self-stick labels.

Block of material of unknown composition taken from the ruins of the Pershing Plant near Pershing, Oklahoma in the Osage. Found 3 Mar 1991.

Photo-lithographic plates, mounted on wood blocks featuring Frank Phillips and an oil well.

Postcard views of the F.P. Ranch. Housed in original package and inner wrapper.